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Everyone has experienced the heat this summer, the dry forests, the wilting plants and then watching streams slowly going from a flow to a trickle. This year has been a record for us at FBSES and we don’t know if that is good or bad. The good part is our volunteers managed to salvage over 57,000 coho, a record, from 6 streams that were quickly drying up. The bad part is that it is so labour intensive with a lot of leg work and not so great on the backs. A huge thank you goes out to those volunteers who worked so hard saving the wild coho from certain death. Coho from each creek are kept in marked tanks specific for that creek and in the fall when the rains come they are released back into their natal streams. In the meantime they are kept in cool waters and hand fed every day — the Fish Spa! 
Some of our people will be off to Quinsam Hatchery in September to help with the annual pink salmon egg take. It is usually 3 or 4 days of work but in the end we will benefit with one million pink eggs for the Wilfred Hatchery. A few adult pinks have already been sighted in the creek but we are still waiting for a rainy weather change to bring the salmon home. 
On an awareness note, because the creek flows are so low, the pink salmon have very little water so please leave them alone! If you witness any poaching or unusual activity on or in the streams that cause you concern, call any or all of the numbers below.

Fisheries Violations related to salmon: 1-800-465-4336

Ministry of Environment:   RAPP (Report all Poachers or Polluters): 1-877-952-7277

Environment Canada: 1-800-668-6767 or 1-800-663-3456.
The Comox Valley 10th Annual Pacific Salmon Foundation Dinner/Auction/Dance is coming up at the Florence Filberg Centre on September 27th. A great fund raiser which benefits many local Comox Valley salmon enhancement groups. 
If you would like to help and see what is happening at the hatchery, our hours of operation are Wednesdays and Saturdays 9 am to 12 pm, Rosewall Creek on Berray Road. For more information, visit our website www.fbses.ca.
